CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 18 APRIL 2011
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.35 p.m.

1.
Welcome:

Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:

Janet Carr, Roberta Shepherd, Roy Flior, Karen Flior, Linda Reid, John 




Reid, Councillor Tony Kay, Isabel St Leon
3.
Attendance:

As per attendance sheets (14 participants) including      
 
Councillor Mora Main.

4.
Correspondence:
N/A
5.
Minutes Passed:
The Minutes of 21 February 2011 were accepted and passed as an 




accurate record.





Moved by Margaret Hope.  Seconded by Pat Kenny. 
6.
MOTIONS PASSED/REQUESTS FOR ACTION FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL:
a)
REQUEST TO NARROW DRIVEWAY AT CHARINGFIELD NURSING HOME, 
282A 
BRONTE ROAD, CHARING CROSS  

Motion


The Precinct urges Council to implement changes to narrow the driveway exit to Charingfield 
Nursing Home at 282A Bronte Road to discourage cars from doing illegal u-turns onto the 
footpath

Moved by Margaret Hope. Seconded by Deniese Ball.  Passed

b)
BIKE LANES

Motion

The Precinct wishes Council to consider implementing bicycle lanes along Bronte Road starting 
from Bondi Junction and terminating at Frenchmans Road, Randwick

Moved by Tim Connell. Seconded by Margaret Hope.  Passed.

c)
ST CATHERINE’S SCHOOL

Motion

That the Precinct write to the Joint Regional Planning Panel (JRPP) requesting that the second phase of the St Catherine’s School Innovation Centre at 317-319 Bronte Road, Waverley be rejected on the basis that the development forms one part of two separate DAs on separate titles of land (one on Bronte Road and the other on Albion Street) which should be considered separately by Waverley Council, and not by the JRPP.

Moved by Danny Caretti. Seconded by Ian McKay. Passed: unanimously. 
d)
EXTRA GARBAGE BIN AT CHARING CROSS


Action


The Precinct requests that Council provide another public waste bin in Bronte Road Charing 
Cross near the Verona Bakery (and the pedestrian crossing).

e)
BRONTE PRECINCT MOTION – 362 BIRREELL STREET DA


Motion


The Charing Cross Precinct unanimously supported and passed the motion of the Bronte Precinct 


regarding the DA at 362 Birrell Street Waverley and the protection of Fletcher’s Glen waterfall, 
the large boulders, and the Tamarama Gully. The Precinct also supports the resolution of  the 
‘unmade road’ (Tamarama Steps in Birrell Street) so that it becomes a permanent part of the 
Tamarama Park Landscape Conservation Area in perpetuity. Moved: R.Jesssurun. Seconded: 
M.Hope. Unanimously passed.
7.
UPDATED MATTERS


a)
CHARING CROSS SCATTER CROSSING


Council has noted the Precinct’s motion. It was suggested that a letter on this matter be 


sent to the member for Coogee and copied to the Pedestrian Council of Australia. 


Councillor Main to email Mary O’Mally requesting her attendance at the next precinct 


meeting to action these matters.

b)
PRECINCT DISAPPOINTMENT WITH COUNCIL’S REPEATED FAILURE TO 


ADHERE TO HERITAGE GUIELINES


The Precinct’s motion was referred to Records, and to Director, Planning & 



Environmental Services, Divisional Manager, Strategic Planning and Divisional 



Manager, Development Assessment for noting and consideration.

c)
EDMUND STREET PARKING


The Precinct’s motion was referred to Manager technical Services. Council resolved that 


a new parking survey for Edmund Street be undertaken and this is likely to commence in 


May 2011.

d)
GARBAGE COLLECTION IN HENRIETTA STREET



The motion was referred to the Mayor and to the Divisional Manager, Resource 



Recovery. The garbage collection from Henrietta Street is now after 6 am.

e)
BRONTE ROAD PARKING



A survey will be conducted in May 2011 regarding the extension of area ‘D’ resident 


parking scheme along Bronte Road from High street to Leichhardt Street.


f)
400 BUS STOP



Council resolved that the bus zone on the eastern side of Bronte Road north of Church 


Street be extended by 22 m to the north, subject to consultation with affected residents. 


And that the bus zone on the western side of Bronte Road outside Waverley courthouse 


be extended 17 m to the north. No extension is to take place until a further report is 


submitted to the Traffic Committee. Such report is to detail the results with affected 


residents who will lose some street parking among other matters.
8.
CHARING CROSS PUBS AND RESIDENTS UPDATE


The Pubs and Residents sub committee meetings are now held on the same days as the 


Charing Cross Precinct Meeting starting at 6.30 pm. Margaret Hope reported:
· Charing Cross Hotel is under new management

· The Precinct’s sub-committee meeting have been cited as a positive move to foster better relations between hotels and residents by the Alcohol Liquor Accord.

· The sub-committee’s existence is viewed as a positive step in assisting the issues that issues arising from anti social behaviour patrons of the pubs.

· The 7-11 convenience store in Charing Cross is seeking to increase its trading hours, however both the pubs and the residents oppose any such extension.

9.
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS


a)
117 HENRIETTA STREET, WAVERLEY



Ms Deniese Ball updated the Precinct on this matter. The DA was referred to an 



IHAP meeting which resolved to delete the 3rd storey of the house because the 



property is being considered for heritage listing. However at the Council 




meeting, some councillors including, Councillor Sloan of this Ward voted that the 


Applicant be allowed to develop a third level to the terrace provided there was 



consultation with the Council’s heritage office. 

c)
ST CATHERINE’S SCHOOL, WAVERLEY


Danny Caretti vacated the chair to speak on this DA to advise that St Catherine’s have 


combined two separate development applications on separate titles of land one at 26 


Albion Street Waverley and the other at 317-319A Bronte Road to ensure their DA 


exceeds the $5 million threshold and is assessed by Sydney East Joint Regional Panel and 

not the Waverley Council.  Submissions from residents will still be received by Waverley 

Council and the DA will be assessed by Council officers and a recommendation made,  


but the elected representatives of Council are by-passed completely, and the final 


decision will be made by the Joint Regional Panel. 


A representative of the school was invited to attend the meeting to speak on the 



development, but no-one attended the meeting on behalf of St Catherine’s School. 



An email reply from the School’s representative Business Manager Brad Campbell was 


read out at the meeting stating that the school was complying with all State and Local 


government planning instruments and that it did not have a choice in deciding the 


assessment paths of its DAs.


The Precinct passed an unanimous motion (see item 6 (c)) requesting Precinct to write to 


the Joint Regional Planning Panel requesting that the DA be returned to Council for 


assessment.
10.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
TAMARAMA PARK & GULLY


The Secretary of the Bronte Precinct spoke on the DA at 362 Birrell Street which 


threatens to destroy parts of the Gully and impact on public open space. The Precinct 


unanimously supported the Bronte Precinct motion. See item 6 (e)

b)
COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT MEETING


Pat Kenny attended this meeting on behalf of the Precinct and briefly spoke on the 


matter. She noted that the meeting was well attended and the issue of skateboarders using 

footpaths was discussed.

Next Charing Cross Precinct meeting is scheduled for Monday 20 June.

Meeting closed 9.35 pm
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